January 14, 2016
ADLC Study Commission Meeting

Anaconda-Deer Lodge County
Study Commission Meeting 
6:00 p.m. Thursday, January 14, 2016
	Courthouse Courtroom

Present:  Heather Edwards, Dan Tocher, Adam Vauthier, Terry Galle, Kevin Hart

Excused: Milo Manning

Others Present: Julie K. Pooley, Secretary 

Members of the Public:  Gary Wenger, Rose Nyman

I. 	Call to Order

Heather Edwards, Study Commission Chair, called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

II.	Pledge of Allegiance

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

III.	Approval of Minutes from the Study Commission Meeting of November 12, 2015 and the Study Commission Meeting of December 10, 2015	

Adam Vauthier moved to approve the minutes from the Study Commission Meeting of November 12, 2015 and the Study Commission Meeting of December 10, 2015; seconded by Dan Tocher.

	Motion carried unanimously.

IV.		Financial Report

Heather Edwards reviewed the YTD financial report with the group.  Expenses included the two notices for the meeting in Opportunity in December.  She noted no wages were deducted for the secretary.  She will follow up with the Clerk and Recorder’s office regarding this.

VI.		Old Business

	None.

VI. 	New Business

A. Final Report Draft Review and Discussion (to be approved and finalized at the February 11, 2016 Meeting)

Heather Edwards informed the Study Commission interested persons have from today until March 14th to file to run for the office of Chief Executive and Chief of Law Enforcement.  She expressed concern that not enough positive input was received from the public to place on the ballot the question of whether the CEO and Chief of Law Enforcement should be appointed.  In addition, if this is put in the final report, it may deter people from running for office as they may not want to spend the money to file if the positions will end up being appointed.
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Kevin Hart pointed out only a fraction of the voters expressed the view that the positions should be appointed.  The majority surveyed want the positions to continue to be elected.  He also pointed out that the Study Commission has the option of determining the length of the transition period if the CEO and/or Chief of Law Enforcement position(s) do become appointed.

Heather Edwards went on to inform the Study Commission she received information from Brian Hopkins, Legal Counsel from MACO.  Per Mr. Hopkins, it is not possible to put training requirements on an elected position.  However, the Study Commission can do a supplemental report requesting that the ADLC Board of County Commission do an ordinance that is specific enough to state that the CEO receive training within 6 months to a year of being elected.

Kevin Hart maintained that the ordinance would have no teeth as the CEO could not be removed from office for not following the mandate of the ordinance.  Terry Galle agreed.

With regard to the County Attorney being required to be present at all Commission Meetings, this can be done by ordinance as well and can be contained in a supplementary report.    Kevin Hart noted that the current County Attorney is present at all Commission Meetings.  However, he stated any ordinance mandating requirements for an elected official has no teeth.

Adam Vauthier recommended keeping the ballot as it was described in the Tentative Report.  He felt enough people said they would like to see it on the ballot and felt that if someone truly wants to run for CEO, they will pay the fee and spend money on a campaign regardless if there is a chance the position may end up being appointed.

Dan Tocher believes it needs to be in the Final Report as the Study Commission was elected to listen to all of the people and take everyone’s input into consideration.

Gary Wenger questioned whether it was possible for the ADLC Commission to do a resolution which would refund money to the candidates if the positions ended up being appointed.  Heather Edwards informed him this was not possible as elections are run by the State and not the County.  Mr. Wenger suggested letting candidates know at the time they file it may end up being an appointed position.  However, Kevin Hart cautioned this is “walking a slippery slope” to have a government official putting out cautionary warnings of this nature.

Rose Nyman predicted three to four candidates for CEO.  Heather Edwards asked her if any of them may be deterred with the position perhaps being appointed.  Ms. Nyman indicated she did not believe they would be and did not believe it is the duty of the Study Commission to be concerned about how much money someone is going to spend on a campaign.  She agreed with Dan Tocher that everyone’s voices need to be heard.  Although Kevin Hart is concerned with creating an ordinance that would be ignored, Ms. Nyman pointed out that an ordinance is a law in Anaconda-Deer Lodge County.  She believes something is terribly wrong with a person who does not have the desire to improve and train to get the tools to do the job.  She stated the Study Commission put a lot of thought and work into the survey and also took an oath to do the best job they can for their government.  It comes down to the voters and she does not think money should have anything to do with it.

Heather Edwards addressed some minor changes to the Draft Final Report - p. 37, p. 38 and p. 41 should be dated 2016 not 2015; on p. 39, Ms. Edwards asked for input regarding the effective date.  After discussion between members, it was decided to leave the language as is because the wording is specific enough in the first paragraph.
After no further changes, Adam Vauthier moved to approve the Draft Final Report with the edits note above; seconded by Dan Tocher.

	Motion carried unanimously.
	
VII. 	Miscellaneous 

	Dan Tocher thanked the people of Opportunity for hosting the December Study Commission Meeting.

Heather Edwards requested and asked for approval from the Study Commission to publish a notice in the Leader informing the public the Draft Final Report is available for review.  The Study Commission agreed by consensus and suggested it be available for review at the Courthouse, Library and online.

VIII. 	Public Comment

Rose Nyman suggested having it available at the water office.  She thanked the members of the Study Commission for all of their work and listening to the public and paying attention to what was in the survey.

XI.	Adjournment

	Meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 14, 2016.
 



___________________________				______	________________________
Julie K. Pooley							Heather Edwards			
Secretary							Study Commission Chair
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